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Church of  

St. Paul the Apostle 
 

2534 Cedar Swamp Road, Brookville, N.Y. 11545 
TEL: (516)935-1880  •  FAX: (516)938-3683 
www.stpaulsbrookville.org 
info@stpaulsbrookville.org 
 

PASTOR 
Rev. Msgr. James F. Pereda, J.C.D. 
 

PASTORAL ASSOCIATE 
Deacon Raymond P. D’Alessio 
 

 

PARISH OFFICE 
Office:  (516) 935-1880 
Monday - Thursday:  9:00am to 12:00pm &                       
1:00 to 4:00pm 
Friday, Saturday, Sunday by appointment only 
Mrs. Deb Cosentino, Office Administrator 
 

OFFICE OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
& FAMILY FAITH FORMATION 
Religious Education Office: (516) 938-4530 
Msgr. James F. Pereda, Director of Religious Education 
Mrs. Louise Shannon, Faith Formation Administrator 
Ms. Lynn M. Wilson, Faith Formation Coordinator 
 

BUILDINGS & GROUNDS 
Commercial Service 
 

DIRECTOR OF LITURGICAL MUSIC 
Mr. Gary Ducoing  (516) 935-1880 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday:             5:00pm 
Sunday:            8:30 and 10:30am 
Weekday:             Monday through Friday  
             9:00am in Church 
First Friday :             9:00am in Church 
First Saturday :         9:00am in Church   
Holy Day:             As Announced 
 

PRAYER 
Novenas After 9:00am Mass 
Monday                  Miraculous Medal 
Tuesday                  Mother Of Perpetual Help  
Wednesday             St. Joseph  
Thursday  Saints 
Friday                  Sacred Heart 
First Saturday         Rosary after 9:00am Mass 

Rosary:               Daily after 9:00am Mass 

Adoration:         1st Friday after 9:00am Mass until 12 noon 
 

SACRAMENTS 
CONFESSION:   

Saturday: 4:00 - 4:45pm 
Sunday:  7:45 - 8:15am and 9:45 - 10:15am 
Wednesday:  After the 9:00am Mass 
 

BAPTISM:1st & 3rd Sunday 1pm / 2nd & 4th Saturday 12 Noon 
 

MARRIAGE: Arrangements should be made at least six months 
in advance by calling the Parish Office for an appointment with the 
Pastor or Pastoral Associate, Deacon Ray D’Alessio.  At least one of 
the two people being married must be a parishioner of St. Paul’s. 
Weddings are celebrated on Friday afternoons/evenings and on 
Saturday between the hours of 11:00am and 3:00pm and on 
Sundays between 2:00pm and 4:00pm.  All Sunday weddings are 
ceremonies. 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK: First Saturday of every month,  
Prior arrangements must be made with the Pastor. 

 

Twenty-Second Sunday 
In Ordinary Time 

 

August 28, 2022 
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PASTORAL COUNCIL 
Paula Maturo, Chair 

Paula Dawson, Vice Chair 

Ann Kissell, Recording Secretary 
 

 

   Peter Boyle          Jesmel John 

   Gina Cinelli                Anne Maione        

   Linda Curro         Toni Poolin      

   Michael D’Costa 

            

         FINANCE COUNCIL 
         Roxann Romano, Chairperson      
   

        James Galante 

        Don Cavanaugh 

       Antony Kozhipatt 
           

                    

                 TRUSTEES 
      Michael Maturo        James Black 

TO CONTACT THE PASTOR IN AN EMERGENCY WHEN A PRIEST IS NEEDED FOR THE SERIOUSLY SICK 

OR DYING, 

CALL (516) 935-1880. 

 

MINISTRIES and ORGANIZATIONS 
 

ALTAR GUILD contact:  Ursula Coughlin (516) 433-2450 
ALTAR SERVERS contact:  Louise Shannon (516) 935-1880 ext. 110 or  
email:  louise.stpauls@optimum.net 
CHOIR  meets Tuesdays at 7:30pm in Church - contact:  Gary Ducoing (516) 935-1880 
EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS OF HOLY COMMUNION moderator:              
Deacon Raymond D’Alessio (516) 935-1880 x112 or deaconraydalessio@stpaulsbrookville.org 
JOB SEARCH contact:  Gerard Wendelken for an appointment (516) 364-0640 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS meet 3rd Thursday of each month 7:30pm 
contact:  Jim Viania, Grand Knight (516) 822-9068 or email: javiania25@gmail.com 
SQUIRES  meet 4th Wednesday of each month 7pm 
contact:  Kevin Spillane (516) 639-0500 or email: kspillane9@gmail.com 
LECTORS moderator: Deacon Raymond D’Alessio (516) 935-1880 x112 or 
deaconraydalessio@stpaulsbrookville.org 
MARIAN GUILD meets 3rd Wednesday of each month 7pm - contact:  Giovanna (516) 459-4225 
MINISTRY OF CONSOLATION contact: Gina Cinelli (516) 333-5611 
OUTREACH contact: Parish Office (516) 935-1880  
PRAYER GROUP meets Wednesday 11:00am in Church - contact:  Elise LeVaillant  
(516) 433-3503 
PRE CANA contact: Deacon Raymond P. D’Alessio (516) 935-1880 ext. 112 or  
deaconraydalessio@stpaulsbrookville.org 
RCIA contact: Jesmel John (516) 396-4505 
SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT DE PAUL / FOOD PANTRY  -  contact: Joe Curro through rectory  
(516) 935-1880  
USHERS:  contact: Frank Cruz, Head Usher -  email Frank.pito.cruz@icloud.com 
  

  

ADVISORY COUNCILS TO THE PASTOR 

       TRUSTEES EMERITI 
          Andrew Coughlin 

    Tom Fitzsimmons 

                  Joseph Palumbo 

                  Janice Anderson    

    Antony Kozhipatt 
 

PARISH TRUSTEES AND 
TRUSTEES EMERITI ARE  

EX OFFICIO MEMBERS OF PASTORAL 
AND FINANCE COUNCILS 

EMERGENCY CONTACT NUMBERS: 
JERICHO FIRE DEPARTMENT (516) 931-0898 

OLD BROOKVILLE POLICE DEPARTMENT (516) 626-1300 
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From the Pastor 
Twenty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
August 28, 2022 

 

THE OUR LADY OF GUADALUPE CHAPEL 

 

Last Sunday, I wrote a little reflection on the Our Lady of Fatima Rosary Chapel. The reader 

may recall how it was noted that the chapel was originally the Baptistery of the Church.  Some 

may even remember the stained-glass windows depicting the different elements of baptism: the 

shell, the candle, etc. That window now depicts the life, death, and resurrection of Our Lord 

Jesus Christ, the mysteries of the Rosary.  The artist for the window is the same artist who did 

both the windows of St. Peter and St. Francis of Assisi in the narthex.  His style is very        

recognizable.  The windows are classical, but with a sense of modernity in that one can look 

through them and see the outdoors. 

At one point in our parish history, the pastor wanted to have a Children’s room.  It was decided 

that the baptistery would be the Children’s Room. The baptismal font was removed and placed 

in the sanctuary, in a place that was not suited to be the place of Holy Baptism. The Baptistery 

was sealed up in glass walls and doors and a very narrow window was placed inside. It was not 

a suitable place to attend Mass.  The tight closing of the glass made the room, if I may use the 

words of one of our parishioners, “a petrie dish for diseases.” Toys were kept there which the 

little ones placed in their mouths. The year of my arrival, I removed the toys from the room  

because the Entero-14 Virus was raging among children and was being spread through saliva. 

An irate mother telephoned that I was being cruel to the children, but that was not my           

intention.  I simply wanted to be of some help in lessening the spread of the virus. Now we 

have a very large, airy, and light Children’s Room for the little ones.  It is the Narthex 

(vestibule) of which I will write next week. How happy I am to see a father with his                

19-month-old son in the Narthex every Sunday. The sound system works in the narthex, but it 

is soundproof.  Best of all the families and little ones can see the Mass and participate as 

though they were in the Church. Another irate parent wrote that the pastor had taken away the 

Children’s Room, only to replace it with “yet another shrine of Mary.” I am very sorry that it 

took so long to finish the Narthex, but the Covid and lack of materials and transportation      

delayed everything by 18 months. 
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Now we come to the Chapel of Our Lady of Guadalupe.  In the year 1531 Our Blessed Mother 

appeared at the very center of the American continents. She appeared to a poor Aztec named 

Juan Diego who was 58 years old at the time. She asked that a chapel be built where she stood 

on the Tepeyac Hill just north of Mexico City.  As a sign of her presence, she left her image on 

the cloak of Juan Diego. There the cloak has remained even to our own day – 491 years.  It is 

the most visited place in all the world. During the three days surrounding the Feast of Our    

Lady of Guadalupe December 9th through December 12th over three million people pass before 

the image. Our Lady’s last words were, “Am I not here who am your mother?  What else do 

you need?” In the chapel is a painting of Our Lady of Guadalupe which is from Mexico.  There 

is also a picture of St. Juan Diego. Because Our Lady came to us at Guadalupe to answer our 

prayers, it is in that Chapel that we may write our needs and petitions to Our Lady in the       

Intention Book. 

At one time this chapel, like that of the Divine Mercy, was a confessional. The church was 

built with four confessionals.  Now there are two and they are in the transepts of the Church. A 

parishioner wrote at the time of the building of the chapels that it was a shame that the pastor 

was taking out the confessionals and making it hard to go to confession. There are two        

confessionals remaining which is very good for a parish with only one priest. With the        

confessionals in the transepts, it gives more privacy to the penitents. 

 

Next week I will write about the Narthex and the Chapel of the Divine Mercy. 

 

SAVE THE DATE 

 

Our Annual Parish Picnic will be on Sunday September 18th beginning at 12 noon.  It will be a 
fun filled afternoon of good food, games for the children, music, and meeting up with fellow 
parishioners.  All are most welcome.  The picnic is given as a small token of Thanksgiving to 
all our parishioners. 

 

In Jesus and Mary, 

Monsignor Pereda 
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Remember Your Loved Ones: 
 

Mass Intention                                            $ 20    
Bread Wine & Candles for the week                                    $ 50 
Altar Flowers                                         $ 125 
Sanctuary Light for the week                                                $ 25 
Devotional Candles before Our Lady                                   $ 50 
& St. Joseph                       
Tree of Life Memorials                                 Call Parish Office 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Our Weekly Masses 
 

Monday, August 29 
9:00 In Thanksgiving to Padre Pio 

  

Tuesday, August 30 
9:00 Sr. Marie Andre Wilson 
 (Requested by L. Wilson) 

 

Wednesday, August 31 
9:00 Michael Delligatti 
 (Requested by M. Keenan) 

  
Thursday, September 1 
9:00 Juanita Gusmanos 
 (Requested by the Gusmanos Family) 

 

Friday, September 2 

9:00 Captain Patrick J. Brown 
 (Requested by J. Spadafora) 
 

Saturday, September 3 
9:00 Catherine & Andrew Lohrfink 
 
5:00 Anthony Giorgianni Sr. 
 (Requested by T. Poolin) 

   

Sunday, September 4 
8:30 Michael Ricciardi 
 (Requested by D. Pistilli) 
 

10:30 Celia & James Carfora 
 (Requested by the Maione Family) 
 Pro Populo 
 Kelly Gleeson 
 (Requested by the Gullo Family) 

 Sebastian (L) 

 Julie (L) 
 Mariana 
 

 
Memorials 

 
Altar Bread, Wine & Candles 

In Memory of  
Persecuted Christians 

 

Altar Flowers 
In Memory of the  

Homeless and Hungry 

 

    Sanctuary Light 
In Memory of the Unborn 

 

Devotional Candle 
In Memory of the  

Souls in Purgatory 

 

American & Papal Flags 
March 1 - August 31, 2022 

        In Memory of Gina Tarantini 
Donated by A. Tarantini 

 

Weekend Collection: 
 
August 20 - 21, 2022 
Actual    $ 7,113 
Budget    $ 7,790 
                                                ———— 
Difference     <677> 
 

Thank you for your continued generous support! 
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2022 & 2023 Mass Book 
 

The 2022 and 2023 Mass Books are open.   
Please feel free to stop by the parish office to    

schedule your Mass Intentions. 

 
 
 
 
 

First Friday Exposition, Holy Hour, and Benediction 
 

Friday, September 2nd, is FIRST FRIDAY. 
Mass will be celebrated in the Church at 9:00am. 

Followed by Exposition of the Most Blessed Sacrament (and the Sacred Heart Novena). 
Benediction at 12 noon. 

 There will be a special Holy Hour at 7:00pm. 

 

First Saturday    
 

Saturday, September 3rd is FIRST SATURDAY. 
   Mass in honor of the Immaculate Heart of Mary will be celebrated in the Church at 9:00am.                                    

 

Pray for the Recently Deceased 

 
Thomas J. Scurti 

 

August 15th, 2022 
 
 

Edward V. Hronee 
 

August 19th, 2022 
 

 

I wish to thank Thomas Principe, Bob Kissel, Jim Black, Dan Garcia, and Bill Fleming for 
making the August 19th Friday chapter meeting a huge success.  This is due to the fact I was 
not able to attend the meeting because I am recovering from Covid 19.  
 

Yours in Christ, Jim Viania, Grand Knight.  

Save the Date  

 

The annual Parish Picnic will be held on Sunday, 

September 18th beginning at 12 Noon.   

Food, fun, and games for the whole family and all of 

our parishioners.   

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwii_eLbyunVAhVpwYMKHQAJAmgQjRwIBw&url=http://cathedralnashville.org/97&psig=AFQjCNEwTZNL23UqSNfyx452EpTws06Phw&ust=1503447959537371
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HOW TO PRAY THE  
CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY 

 
 

Optional Opening Prayers: 
 
You expired, Jesus, but the source of life gushed 
forth for souls, 
and the ocean of mercy opened up for the whole 
world. 
O Fount of Life, unfathomable Divine Mercy, 
envelop the whole world and empty Yourself out up-
on us. 
 
(Repeat 3 times) O Blood and Water, which gushed 
forth from the Heart of Jesus as a fountain of Mercy 
for us, I trust in You! 
 
Our Father, Hail Mary and the Apostle's Creed 
 
For each of the five decades (On each “Our        
Father” bead of the rosary, pray) 
 
Eternal Father, I offer you the Body and Blood, Soul 
and Divinity of Your Dearly Beloved Son, Our Lord, 
Jesus Christ, in atonement for our sins and those of 
the whole world. 
 
(On each of the 10 “Hail Mary” beads, pray) 
For the sake of His sorrowful Passion, have mercy on 
us and on the whole world. 
 
Concluding prayer (Repeat 3 times) 
Holy God, Holy Mighty One, Holy Immortal One, 
have mercy on us and on the whole world. 
 
Optional Closing Prayer 
Eternal God, in whom mercy is endless and the  
treasury of compassion inexhaustible, look kindly 
upon us and increase Your mercy in us, that in      
difficult moments we might not despair nor become 
despondent, but with great confidence submit       
ourselves to Your holy will, which is Love and   
Mercy itself. 

  

 

Copyright © 2012, United States Conference of 
Catholic Bishops, Washington, DC. All rights       
reserved. 

  
Stay Connected 

 
In order to better communicate with our Parish   

family and friends, we have implemented the use of 
Flocknote. Please go to Flocknote.com in your 

browser. Hit the "sign up free" key and follow the 
directions. 

 
 

Thank you and may God bless and protect you. 
St. Paul's Flocknote Team 

Lost and Found 
 
 
 
 

For lost jewelry, credit cards, wallets etc, please  
contact the parish office at 516-935-1880 x100. 

 

For lost apparel, please check the box in the Church 
Restroom. 

 

2022 & 2023 Mass Book 

The 2022 and 2023 Mass Books are open.   

Please feel free to stop by the parish office to    

schedule your Mass Intentions. 

about:blank


Page 10                                                      August 28, 2022 

 

God Bless the Men and Women Serving in 

the United States Armed Forces 

Please contact the office at 516-935-1880 x100, if 

you would like a family member to be included in 

the bulletin military prayer list. 

 

Pray the Rosary 
 

Daily Mystery Meditations 
The Mysteries traditionally adhere to certain days of 
the week  

                        Monday: Joyful 
 

  Tuesday: Sorrowful   

  Wednesday: Glorious   

  Thursday: Luminous 
 

  Friday: Sorrowful 
 

  Saturday: Joyful 
 

  Sunday: Glorious 
 

Collections 
 

We remain thankful to all parishioners who have 

continued to mail in their Sunday offerings. 

Consider E-Giving as a means of automatic 

tithing.  It allows you to support your parish even 

when you are away.  It is easy to enroll. Sign on to 

stpaulsbrookville.org and select E-Giving.  The 

prompts will take you step-by-step through 

enrollment.  Thank you for your generosity and 

continued parish support. 

Pray for the Sick 
 

Please pray for those whose names are on the    
parish sick list. 

 
The Boyle Family 

 

Baby Noah Daswani 
 

Patty Serzanin 
 

Marina Rae Trapasso 

 
 
 
 

 
Pantry Update 

 

One of the families we serve consists of a mother, 
her two young sons and their grandmother.  The 
mother left an intolerable situation and she is trying 
to make a good life for herself and family.  She is 
struggling, but she sees light at the end of the tunnel.  
She recently reached out to us to tell us that her 
brother, his wife and 7-year old son have just come 
to live with her in their tiny apartment.  Her brother 
was able to leave the recent nightmare in his     
country...just in time.  There are agencies that will 
help them settle.  In the meantime, we will help as 
much as we can. 
 

We could use food cards, Kohl’s cards, Target cards 
and whatever else you can generously think of. 
 

Our pantry shelves need the following: 
• Jarred Pasta Sauce (but no pasta, please) 
• Rice (not instant) 
• Beans (black, red, garbanzo) 
• Shampoo/Conditioner 
• Laundry Detergent 
• Toothpaste 
• Toilet paper 
 

If you or someone you know needs help, please 
email paulsapostle@verizon.net or call/text         
516 330-5106 
 

“Non nobis solum, nati sumus” 
Not for ourselves alone are we born 

https://www.marian.org/mary/rosary/joyful.php
https://www.marian.org/mary/rosary/sorrowful.php
https://www.marian.org/mary/rosary/glorious.php
https://www.marian.org/mary/rosary/luminous.php

